
Kentucky Public Pensions Authority 

c/o Division of Internal Audit 

1260 Louisville Road 

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 

Raymond Campbell Connell 

RE: Application for Trustee Position on Kentucky Employees Retirement System Board 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

Enclosed is my application for a Trustee Position on the Kentucky Employees Retirement 

System (KERS) Board with a te1m beginning in 2022. I have been a Trustee for since 2018. My 

sole pri01ity as a Trustee has been and will be the soundness of the system and securing the 

maximum possible funding for it. I am not interested in other state government spending issues, 

and I have no loyalties to any other institution or groups. As a current Kentucky state 

government employee, I want to ensure that KERS is there to fully do its job for both current and 

future retirees. 

Our pension system's precarious financial status was created by years of deliberate 

neglect by former Governors and legislators. The most important development for the Kentucky 

pension system during my term as Trustee was the enactment of House Bill 8 during the 2021 

Regular Session of the Kentucky Legislature. This was accomplished in large part due to the 

personal advocacy of Kentucky Retir�ment Systems CEO David Eager, who I fully supported in 

this. House Bill 8 mandates annual additional funding ofKERS's unfunded liability, with the 

goal to restore the system to fully funded status. Of course, what is done today may be undone 

tomorrow, so continued vigilance is required. Also, the KERS has to be managed with caution 

so as not to undue the benefits of the additional funding. I am prepared to work diligently for 

both of these goals. 

Apart from serving as a Trustee, I have been an attorney with the Department of Revenue 

for almost fifteen years. I grew up in Kentucky and was an economics major at Williams 

College. After receiving my law degree from the University Of Kentucky College Of Law, I 

moved to Washington, DC, where I worked as an attorney for the Internal Revenue Service and 

several large law firms. CmTently, I reside in Lexington with my two young children. 

I know no one is really happy with the state of Kentucky's pension system, and I am not 

either. The situation is getting better though, I would be honored by a vote for my reelection. 








